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Gaming Authority elimiates CEO position

    The tribal Gaming Authority 
eliminated the position of chief 
operating officer with the desire 
to restructure the executive level 
casino oversight. An RFP was 
prepared and sent out to invite 
those with executive casino 
leadership experience to bid 
on what they have to offer to 
help us improve our revenues, 
customer service and team 
member morale. We have over 
a half-dozen interested parties 

who are scheduled to present to 
the Kewadin Gaming Authority. 
We are very excited to hear the 
various ideas and fresh approach 
to how we can improve.
    Over the last few weeks, the 
board has been meeting with 
the executive directors, CFO 
and division directors to review 
their FY 2015 budgets. Although 
we reviewed some budgets, the 
board wanted to make sure that 
services were not left unfunded 
for a period between expiration of 
the fiscal year 2014 budgets and 
approval of the fiscal year 2015 
budgets. So the board approved 
a continuing resolution for a 
period not to exceed 30 days for 
about 73 program cost centers. 
The board will be attending more 
budget meetings for the next 
couple of weeks to review the 
remaining 2015 budgets with 
staff.
    Marlene Glaesman, Rural 
Health director, has informed the 
board that they are in the process 
of selecting and relocating to new 
office space for the Marquette 
site. She will be bringing the 
lease and information forward 

to the board for a vote at the 
next scheduled board meeting. 
This will allow for Community 
Health nursing, Community 
Health tech and registered 
dieticians to continue to distribute 
medications, do home visits and 
office visits for health promotion, 
monitoring, education and 
counseling services to re-establish 
foot clinics. This was an area that 
was identified by the Ad Hoc 
Committee to revitalize health 
access.
    Two-percent
    There is no new update on 
the fall 2014 2 percent dollar 
amounts available for distribution 
or which projects will be awarded 
funding. We have not received the 
requests or applications yet. The 
fall cycle distribution applications 
were being accepted through the 
Sept. 30 deadline. We should be 
able to give you an update in the 
next issue of the paper.
    Heating assistance
    The tribe’s LIHEAP (energy) 
program will open up on Nov. 
1. For more information or 
to request an application or 
appointment, call Viola Neadow 

at 341-6993 or 1-800-347-7137. 
I have been receiving many calls 
for heat assistance, so make sure 
to call and get your application in 
ASAP!
    Indian Pointe, Nahma, Mich.
    I was able to attend the 
blessing of the new Indian 
Pointe cross in Nahma, Mich. A 
Catholic blessing along with a 
traditional blessing and ceremony 
was done in our Native language 
by Chairman Payment and John 
Miller also sang and drummed. 
I would like to thank both of 
them. Thank you to the elders 
who shared their memories of 
attending church there. I would 
like to say megwetch to everyone 
who was involved with the set 
up and the blessing and to those 
who provided a meal after the 
ceremony. Chi megwetch to 
Lucas Bradshaw and his fellow 
iron workers who constructed and 
erected the 20-foot cross.
    If you are interested in 
attending cultural or language 
classes in the western end areas, 
please call myself or Director 
Morrow. We are in the process 

of compiling a list of names of 
individuals interested. We will 
forward the list and your contact 
information to the Cultural 
Department director. This is very 
important because in order to 
get cultural or language classes 
brought back or funding and 
expanded to the western end, 
we have to identify the need 
and/or number of individuals to 
participate.
    The board of directors 
approved the purchase of a Zeiss 
Cirrus Photo 600 device for 
$74,550. This optical assessment 
tool will assist clinicians in 
diagnosing and managing 
glaucoma, diabetic retinal 
disease and age related macular 
degeneration. Diabetes causes 
many serious retinal problems 
and by purchasing this piece of 
equipment should improve patient 
care and treatment.
    If you need to contact me, call 
(906) 322-3819 or by email at 
dchase@saulttribe.net.
    Thank you,
    Denise Chase

Denise Chase, 
Director, Unit IV

Tribe faces tough times until debt is paid down
    

At the Sept. 23, 2014, board of 
directors meeting in Munising, 
the John P. Carr Scholarship 
was awarded to Dorothy Karr 
from Munising. She is a stu-
dent at Northern Michigan 
University majoring in radi-
ography. Congratulations, 
Dorothy!  	
    The 2014 Munising powwow 
was held on Sept. 13, 2014. After 

a few bumps in the road, includ-
ing a cold and windy weather 
forecast, the decision was made 
to move the event from the City 
Park to the Alger Ice Arena. As it 
turned out, this was a very good 
choice. Thanks to everyone pitch-
ing in, and a great decorator, the 
ice arena was transformed into a 
beautiful powwow venue. Thank 
you to ALL who volunteered their 
time and expertise to this won-
derful community event. A spe-
cial thank you to Vicki Walden 
and her kitchen staff who did an 
excellent job with the feast. 
    This year’s powwow commit-
tee members are Angela Satterlee, 
Deseree Bosley, Katy Matson 
and myself. As a new powwow 
committee, we learn more each 
year. With the patience, under-
standing and help of our mem-
bers and tribal elders we will 
continue to improve and educate 
ourselves. Congratulations to the 
bike giveaway winner, 5-year-old 
Matina Varta, the granddaughter 
of tribal member Remy Florek of 
Manistique.

    We need a short term and long 
term plan. A lot of discussion 
goes on about what direction the 
tribe needs to take to create a 
productive plan to ensure finan-
cial stability and the growth of 
our businesses. We are facing 
tough times until our debt is paid 
down to a manageable level. I 
support temporarily bringing in 
a professional management team 
to assist us in turning this around. 
An outside management team can 
be unbiased in regard to history, 
family ties and past practices. A 
temporary team can be used to 
provide mentorship to our team 
members to put them in a posi-
tion to take back the reins. The 
goal will be to provide education 
and training to our own members 
to step into these positions when 
ready. Managers and interim 
managers are in place at all five 
casinos and we are meeting with 
them on a weekly basis.   
    We are currently reviewing 
2015 budgets for government 
and enterprise departments. This 
is a long process but I feel it is 

necessary especially for the new 
board members to understand 
where and why money is spent. 
Department managers and staff 
have been working hard to meet 
our requests for information, jus-
tification and changes. Thank you 
to all staff for your patience.
    Due to a change in the lease 
agreement for the Marquette 
Health office currently located 
at the medical center on Fair 
Avenue, we have found it nec-
essary to find a new location. A 
new office space has been found 
and is awaiting approval from 
the board of directors. We will 
continue to be at the Fair Avenue 
office for the rest of October and 
an announcement will be made as 
to the new location as soon as it 
is approved.
    On Sept. 20, the Munising 
Health Center walking track 
officially opened with an open 
house, a tour of the facility, a 
short presentation by Chairman 
Payment, Bonnie Culfa, Marlene 
Glaesmann and a prayer said 
by former Unit V Director Joan 

Anderson. We had a good time 
“walking a mile with the chair-
man” and the view is spectacular 
from the third floor. Thank you 
to all who attended and a spe-
cial thank you to the Sault Tribe 
elders for their support of this 
great addition to our health ser-
vices. Open hours for the walking 
track are currently Mon-Fri from 
4:30 – 8 p.m. Any questions, 
please call the Munising Tribal 
Health Center at 387-4721. 
    The Marquette Elders 
Committee has scheduled their 
Thanksgiving holiday dinner for 
Nov. 13, 2014, at the Holiday 
Inn in Marquette. All Marquette 
elders and their children are 
invited to attend. For more infor-
mation, please call Joe Gray, 
subcommittee chairman, at (906) 
249-3303.  
    Flu shots are still available; 
call your health center for details.
    Please feel free to contact me 
at (906) 202-3224 or at rglyptis@
saulttribe.net.
    Rita Glyptis,
    Unit V Director

Rita Glyptis
Director, Unit V

Budgets in a crisis but no decisive action from board

    Around and around we go. I 
have been on our council for over 
eight years and the cycle of issues 
keep revolving. Our budgets are 

in a crisis but no decisive action 
is undertaken and the board 
kicks the can further down the 
road. At the last council meeting, 
the council passed a continuing 
funding resolution for the divi-
sions that were fiscally coming 
to an end. That means that last 
year’s budgets continue, the 
same amount of money, the same 
structure, same personnel and the 
same expenditures. That does not 
address the current short fall in 
dollars, the changes in personal 
and equipment and the requests 
for needed improvements or 
upkeep of buildings. 
    We have gone through the 
budgets but most of the board is 
not satisfied at the information 
we are receiving and want more; 
more what, I don’t know. Delays 
in making hard decisions is not 
productive but, like I said, I have 

seen this over and over again. The 
council is reluctant to make deci-
sions on the governmental side 
but seems relatively complacent 
to let our businesses fall apart 
with little support or planning 
to help them. Repeatedly over 
the years, we have reduced their 
operating capitol to run the gov-
ernment without fully funding the 
capitol improvements or employ-
ees. I have heard the board 
demand the casinos to increase 
the gross profit and for them 
to grab more of a share of the 
market but that is an impossible 
task that leaves everyone upset 
and disappointed. The trending 
nationwide is a downturn in gam-
ing and the forecasts still show a 
downward trend. 
    The council tends to change 
focus after each election. That is 
fine except the items that were 

being worked on and ironed 
out tend to be left languishing 
without direction and new con-
cerns are raised to the forefront. 
These new concerns are usually 
old issues that were shelved or 
resolved but not to the satisfac-
tion of the new council that didn’t 
like or doesn’t understand why it 
was done that way. After the 2012 
election, many items changed in 
a hurry and some were good and 
some were a reversal of direction 
of the pervious councils. Now, 
some who supported the changes 
are seeing why those changes 
were done by a previous board 
and admit that they were reacting 
to a minor problem with a sledge-
hammer instead of using a screw-
driver to tighten it up. 
    I have been on five different 
councils now and none of them 
are bad or have bad board mem-

bers. It is just we tend to not fully 
resolve or explain anything we 
do. This all leads to misunder-
standings and distrust between the 
council and everyone else. I only 
touched on a couple items that 
repeat, but it is so many more — 
culture, membership, voting, Big 
Bear, child care, JKL, marketing, 
health, family services and so 
many more. It is our job to work 
through all of these things but we 
fail to see the good work previous 
councils have done and try to 
rewrite and reinvent everything 
over and over. 
    Thank you for all the e-mails 
and calls. 
    Keith Massaway, 
    702 Hazelton St. 
    St. Ignace, MI 49781,
    (906) 643-6981 
    kmassaway@msn.com

Keith Massaway, 
Director, Unit III


